Town of East Hampton

Town Council Regular Meeting

Tuesday, May 27, 2014
Town Hall Meeting Room
Minutes

Present:  Chairperson Barbara Moore, Vice Chairman Kevin Reich, Council Members Patience Anderson, Ted Hintz, Jr., George Pfaffenbach, Mark Philhower and Philip Visintainer and Town Manager Michael Maniscalco.
Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance

Chairperson Moore called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall Meeting Room.  Following the Pledge of Allegiance, Karen Johansmeyer, a member of the Fife and Drum Corps, played the National Anthem on the flute. 

Adoption of Agenda

A motion was made Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mrs. Anderson, to adopt the agenda as written.  Voted (7-0)
Approval of Minutes  
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach, to approve the minutes for the May 13, 2014 Town Council Special Meeting and Regular Meeting as written.  Voted (7-0)
Public Remarks
None
Presentations
None
Bids & Contracts 
Bid Award for Police Vehicle Automotive Repair
The Town went out to bid for the on call repair service for the Police Department vehicles.  Two bids were received.  The Council discussed the inspection requirement for the police vehicles.

A motion was made by Mr. Philhower, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, that the Finance Director be authorized to purchase vehicle repair services from Belltown Motors, Inc.  Voted (7-0)

Resolutions/Ordinances/Policies/Proclamations 
None
Continued Business 
2014/2015 Public Water System Operating Budget and Water Rate Recommendation
Annually the WPCA provides the Town Council with a proposed budget for operating the Town owned water systems.  A Public Hearing is scheduled for Tuesday, June 3rd for the public to provide input.  Council members discussed the Village Center Water system rates and the amount of town funds provided. This item will be on the next Council agenda for a vote. 

Review of Purchasing Ordinance Change
The Council reviewed the draft of the revised Purchasing Ordinance.  Members questioned the need for the changes, provisions for a “not to exceed purchase order” statement, the change for local vendors to $10,000 and why the need to change from $10,000 to $20,000 approval.  Finance Director Jeff Jylkka will be invited to the next meeting to provide additional information.
Review and Discussion of Town Board/Committee Application
The Council had requested changes to the Board and Committee Application to allow local business owners who may live out of town to be allowed to serve on Boards and Commissions.  Additional changes will be made to the document and reviewed at the next meeting.
Request for Tax Refund – 73 Waterhole Road
Mr. Maniscalco reviewed the legal opinion letter from the Town Attorney regarding this tax refund.  Council members discussed whether this tax refund should be granted and the issues surrounding it. The attorney’s letter will be included with the minutes filed in the Town Clerk’s Office.
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach, to accept the Town Attorney’s opinion to not approve a tax refund for 73 Waterhole Road.  Voted (6-1) Mr. Philhower against.
New Business 

Sears Park Beach Repair
The Capital Committee and the Board of Finance approved a $35,000 expenditure from capital contingency for the Sears Park Beach repair.  The repair will be temporary and a long term plan will formulated.  
A motion was made by Mr. Philhower, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to approve $35,000 for beach repairs at Sears Park.  Voted (7-0) 
Authorization for Overtime and Insurance for Old Home Day
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach, to approve the police overtime and insurance for Old Home Day.  Voted (7-0)
Discussion on Desire for Library Board
There has been a desire by some residents to have a Library Advisory Board similar to the Parks & Recreation Advisory Board.  By consensus the Council agreed to ask the Librarian draft a resolution for review by the Council.
Town Manager Report 

Report on CT Yankee Fuel Storage Advisory Committee Meeting
The meeting provided updates regarding security measures that CT Yankee is taking in an effort to maintain a secure facility. Some Haddam residents were concerned with new security buoys at the edge of the CT River intended to block water access to the CT Yankee canal.
Update on Sink Hole on Barton Hill
A sink hole formed on Barton Hill between the Firehouse and 82 Main Street.  The Public Works crew opened up the site to find that one of the drainage pipes had collapsed due to age.  The collapsed pipe was removed and the remaining pipe was sleeved.  The location is now fixed.
Update on Phase II/III Road Project
The Town and contractor are working out the final paperwork and times for work to start.
Final Report on High School Field Lighting Project
The High School Field Lighting project is complete and under budget.  The town will return approximately $35,000 to the general fund.
Update on Positions Advertised – Children’s Librarian and Animal Control Officer
The town has advertised for two open positions, a Children’s Librarian and an Animal Control Officer.
Update on KX Consolidation
During a recent meeting it was explained that in order to make the consolidation work the member communities will need to enter a 5 year agreement.  The agreement was not yet provided.  This year’s fee will be $119,000, up 3% from the previous year.  It was also explained that if they had not used the capital fund to subsidize this year’s fee we would have to pay $145,000.  Next year will be financially challenging for the organization.
Long Term Staffing Plan

Consistent with the Priorities and Goals, a long term staffing projection was completed.
Other

The Chatham Historic Society water main extension bids were opened.  The contractor will be voted on at the next meeting.  The project will begin after Old Home Day in mid-July.
Town Council Liaison Reports
Mr. Philhower reported that the liaison to the RiverCOG Planning department indicated that the Plan of Conservation and Development (POCD) is up in 2016. He was under the impression that if the POCD was updated it would push it out to the next 10 years.  He would like someone to check the statutes.  The Town Manager will look into this question. 
Appointments
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to appoint Gregory Cataldo to the Clean Energy Task Force.  Voted (7-0)
A motion was made by Mr. Philhower, seconded by Mr. Hintz, to appoint Geoff Ricciardelli as an Alternate on the Planning & Zoning Commission.  Voted (7-0)

Tax Refunds
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mrs. Anderson, to approve tax refunds in the amount of $385.14.  Voted (7-0) 

Public Remarks 

Ted Barber, Mott Hill Road, commented that he cannot find any documents that indicate that the High School would lose its accreditation if the science labs were not updated.
Communications, Correspondence & Announcements
A Yellow Ribbon Tying Ceremony will be held on Tuesday, June 3rd at 6:30 p.m. in the Village Center.
Mr. Visintainer asked if there has been any communication with Mr. Bevin regarding the dam.  There are some residents want it higher at this time to allow for the water to lower during the summer but there are some that think the lake level is too high.  Is there any agreement for issues in the fall?

Executive Session - Personnel Matter Regarding Phil Sissick –Employment Agreement Amendment

A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to enter Executive Session at 7:55 p.m.  Town Manager Michael Maniscalco and Philip Sissick were invited into Executive Session.

Executive Session ended at 9:05 p.m.

Possible Action on Executive Session Item
A motion was made by Mr. Pfaffenbach, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to change the sick time accrual for Phil Sissick from ¼ day per month to 1 day per month with no days allowed to be carried from year to year.  Voted (7-0)
Adjournment
A motion was made by Mr. Pfaffenbach, seconded by Mr. Reich, to adjourn the meeting at 9:10 p.m. Voted (7-0)
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Sirois
Recording Secretary
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